
  

 

ICAO Council condemns DPRK missile launches 
For immediate release 
 

MONTRÉAL, 22 JUNE 2023 – The ICAO Council has condemned recent missile launches by the 
Democratic People’s Republic of Korea (DPRK), noting that they “pose a serious risk to 
international civil aviation”, and “a complete disregard of the relevant United Nations Security 
Council Resolutions.” 
 
The decision was arrived at earlier this week during the Council’s 229th Session, subsequent to a 
report on the topic presented by ICAO Secretary General Juan Carlos Salazar, and an update 
from ICAO Council President Salvatore Sciacchitano.  
 
The report and update followed upon a letter from President Sciacchitano to the Director-General 
of the DPRK’s National Aviation Administration on 30 May of this year, wherein he specifically 
addressed the country’s intention to launch a military reconnaissance satellite using ballistic 
missile technology between 30 May and 11 June. That letter had received no response. 
 
In addition to condemning the launches, the ICAO Council also reaffirmed the importance of the 
Chicago Convention in providing the legal and operational framework for a global civil aviation 
safety system based on mutual trust and recognition, and recalled Assembly Resolution A41-3 
(October 2022) which urgently called upon the DPRK to comply with its international civil aviation 
obligations under the Chicago Convention. 

 

 

 
Resources for Editors 

 
The ICAO Council 

About ICAO 
The International Civil Aviation Organization (ICAO) is a United Nations agency which helps 193 countries to cooperate 
together and share their skies to their mutual benefit.  
 
Since it was established in 1944, ICAO’s support and coordination has helped countries to diplomatically and technically 
realize a uniquely rapid and dependable network of global air mobility, connecting families, cultures, and businesses all 
over the world, and promoting sustainable growth and socio-economic prosperity wherever aircraft fly. 
 
As it enters a new era of digitization, and of incredible new flight and propulsion innovations, air transport is relying more 
than ever on ICAO’s expert support and technical and diplomatic guidance to help chart a new and exciting future for 

https://www.icao.int/about-icao/Council/Pages/council.aspx


international flight. ICAO is innovating itself to answer this call, and expanding its partnerships among UN and technical 
stakeholders to deliver a strategic global vision and effective, sustainable, air transport solutions. 
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